Barrhill Community Council


 Minutes of Meeting held 28th August 2007

1. 
Sederunt:


Committee: Duncan Barr(DB) (Chair), Frank Claytonsmith(FC),



Vincent Hughes(VH), Fionnadh Ratchford(FR)

In Attendance: PC Eccles, Cllr. Ian Fitzsimmons (IF), Peter Linton(PL) 

Members of Public: 2

2.
Apologies: 

 Dave Holtom, Tommy Donnelly,  Cllrs. Alec Oates, John McDowell

3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Approved:
Not possible – no quorum
Seconded:



4. Matters arising:

PC Eccles is happy with level of information of crimes as reported in the June minutes.

DB has had a further meeting with Martin Strain(MS) Blair Wyllie(BW), Richard Storey(RS) and David Strang(DS) of  S.A.C. about advancing the proposed car park.

RS had produced his estimate of the anticipated costs which was over double the £100K figure in DB’s rough estimate.

It was hoped that some funding might be feasible from DS’s Education budget.  DS saw little need for car parking arrangements but had not visited Barrhill.

MS  has given the go-ahead for the erection of a roadside fence.

In summary, the project is moving forward slowly.

Barrhill CC should explore securing some finance from funding sources.

DB has spoken to the new owners of Barr who have suggested selling the land of Arnsheen Park to S.A.C. for a token sum of £1 so that they can proceed with repairs to the footbridge.  Nothing has happened to-date.  It was suggested that S.A.C. take the initiative and write to the new owners to start the ball rolling on the sale.  Once the proceedings have started S.A.C. can probably commence repairs.

5. SCARF

FC reported that the presentation by Ailsa Horizons and the BDA at the village Fun Day had gone well and that significant interest by attendees was shown – significantly more than could have been achieved by a separate event.  The SCARF project was now complete.  Some funding remained allocated to the purchase of a PC overhead projector.

6.
Local Plan  
The secretary will write to Ian Johnson to invite him to attend the next CC meeting.


7. Funding Opportunities

- RSPA (£2500)

Secretary to write to liaise with Louba Hodginkinson then write to SAC giving details of proposed spend.

8. Councillor attendance at CC meetings

 Ian Fitzsimmons stated that he had agreed with councillor colleagues, John Mc Dowell and Alec Oattes to have a meeting to discuss the concerns expressed at the June CC meeting and to come up with an agreed plan.

9. Future of Railway


During discussion on this subject several points were made:

· there is great concern that the line might be closed

· John Scott has pulled out of the Rail-head project

· The Forestry Commission are still hopeful of finding another enterprise willing to carry the project forward

· It is still not completely certain that the new Cairnrya n project will go ahead

· RG Carr of the Stranraer to Ayr Railway Line Action Group will be invited to speak at the CC meeting

· FC has spoken to the owner of the land which used to be the station siding.  He is prepared to consider an offer for the land for use as a passenger car park

· Secretary to write to Network Rail to ask if they would give access to the proposed car park from the station road.

10.
Planning applications


One relevant to Barrhill.  A proposal to build a new house near the Queensland Holiday Park.

11. Correspondence

Letter from Sandra Osborne about informing residents about the digital TV changeover which will be starting next year.  A public drop-in session to be arranged for next spring.

Letter from the Stinchar Valley Walks Group requesting financial assistance with production of their brochure.  Unfortunately no funds available.

Letter from Carrick Lets.  To be invited to speak at a CC meeting later this year.

Letter from Scottish Ambulance Service querying our reported concerns.  To be clarified with CK.

Correspondence cont’d:

Letter from Transmission Line Group of Scottish Power about proposed line from the Arrecleoch windfarm to the proposed substation at Mark Hill.  CC meeting with Scottish Power on Thursday 30th September.

12. Police


No crimes or road accidents reported.

13. A.O.B. – Council Members


FC expressed concern of the lack of continuity and subsequent confusion arising in CC matters as a result of  there having been no CC meeting in the  month of July.



FR reported that Louba Hodgkinson had prepared an excellent brochure about Barrhill which will be circulated to the community.  FR proposed that her letter to members of the community  reminding of their responsibilities with regard to tidiness, litter and dog fouling would be enclosed with the brochure.


FR asked if there had been any outcome of the S.A.C. Educational Review.  IF said that there was nothing to report yet.


14. A.O.B. - Public 

Maggie Rigg reported that her husband Brian had been the victim of a hit and run car accident on the Newluce road.  PC Eccles advised her on the what to do.

Louba Hodgkinson queried whether or not part of the land in Arnsheen Park(formerly allocated to possible tennis courts) could be used to form a walk.  DB will explore possiblities.

14.
Dates of next meetings:







-26th September 2007  






-29th October 2007







both start at 7.30pm
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